



We continue contributing different charities to support students and achieve zero hunger



We provided campus students with food as a part of charity program. We aimed to organize food distribution events every year. In 2023, the number of students who were supported was 600, and this figure was 530 in 2022 and 480 in 2021

Alisher Navo'i Tashkent State University of Uzbek Language and Literature team led by rector, professor Shuhrat Sirojiddinov call everyone to support the poorest and most vulnerable and to ensure that people everywhere have access to essential services and social protection. This time, the donation group organized a big meeting and made uzbek traditional Palov which was served as well as distributed to the most vulneralble at university and around.





"We strive for supporting our students for their successful graduation"

Prof. Dr. Shuhrat Sirojiddinov, TSUULL Rector





Open lectures We invite to open lectures on basic service



We organize Public Talks with Daria Shubina, Partnerships Officer at the United Nations World Food Programme in Armenia, our students and academic staff members. During the lecture, many issues that related to world hunger were discussed and new ideas were gathered. Moreover, many new projects in terms of helping world's hungriest people, improving nutrition in our daily life and building sustainable livelihoods were planned. In this way, the World Food Programme (WFP) is a key player in efforts to achieve SDG 2, which seeks to end hunger, achieve food security and improved nutrition, and promote sustainable agriculture.

University Grants for Students' Support Below are the statistics of support for the 2022-2023 Academic year:



2022-2023 university supported around 980 female students the university



260 female students whose fees for Master's Degree were reimbursed from the state budget



291 female students who received financial support from the university and government

Navruz Celebration at university

We celebrated Navruz holiday the *Persian New Year*, which marks the arrival of spring and symbolizes renewal and rebirth at university. As part of the festivities, a variety of national dishes were prepared and distributed. The highlight was preperation of **palov** which **national uzbek dish**. In the spirit of charity, these meals were handed out to those in need within our community, embodying the essence of giving that Navruz promotes.





ZERO SSERO HUNGER





Cooking Classes for Low-Income Students

In our commitment to supporting low-income students, our university is proud to introduce a culinary program designed to provide practical cooking skills and foster community engagement. This initiative offers students the opportunity to participate in hands-on cooking classes where they can prepare meals under the guidance of experienced instructors. The university will provide all necessary ingredients and supplies, ensuring that every student has the opportunity to engage fully in this enriching experience. The program, titled "Nafis Fazilat", is a free cookery class specifically for low-income students.

The program is structured to cover essential cooking techniques, including knife skills, meal planning, and nutritional awareness. Certified instructors will lead the classes, ensuring professional guidance, while

nutritional awareness. Certified instructors will lead the classes, ensuring professional guidance, while encouraging teamwork and collaboration among students. Participants will also explore various cultural cuisines, promoting diversity and inclusivity. Upon completion, students will receive a certificate to enhance their resumes. Additionally, the focus on using sustainable ingredients highlights the importance of reducing food waste and making healthier food choices.